”Memoes” for parents/guardians
We have summarised a few important issues in a memo for the parents/guardians as it may not be easy to remember all oral information at the start of the SFO year. 
· The schoolyard is not fenced in like at a nursery. Talk to your child about the invisible fences surrounding the school. It is also important to tell the children that they are not allowed to go home unless the parents have given the staff permission to do so.  
· Remember to mark the children’s clothes and shoes- also the small pieces of clothing. Clothes that are not marked, will be put on the bench in the hall. 
· Clothes to change into are important, always have an extra set of clothes at the SFO.  Also remember rainkit and rubber boots. We are outside in all kinds of weather.
· All the children must have a pair of indoor shoes at the SFO.
· Notify us when your child is will be away, or is not present at the SFO due to illnesses. Either send a textmessage or call us.
· Notify the staff when you collect your child. We are concerned about security and have checkout lists for every day. We do not send the children to the parkingplace. You have to pick up your child at the SFO.

· It is permitted to bring a Nintendo DS or Gameboy during the school  holidays– but at their own risk. The children can play from 7.30-9.30 and from 15.00-16.30. We recommend that those who bring a DS only bring one game. It is easily done to let someone borrow the game and forget to bring it back. The staff is not responsible for games the children have brought from home.
· Ahead of the start of all school holidays and other days of holiday, the SFO will put out registration forms for these holidays on the homepage. We need everybody to respond before the deadline is up in order for us to plan work-schedules for the staff and plan acitivites according to how many children have been registrated.
· We appreciate if you visit us from time to time to find out how we are doing, and at the same time check to see if there is an extra set of clothing and check for left- behind clothing.
· Finally we have one big request from the SFO staff: Keep to regular times for when the child is allowed to leave the SFO. We strongly recommend that you have regular times for this, don’t base it on daily phonecalls. We want to spend time with the children, not talking on the phone.  Send an SMS to your child’s department, then the staff get the message directly from you.
· All the information will be put on : www.minskole.no/hsfo.  We all want you to become members. You will receive a new mail when new information is being published. For those of you who have no access to a PC, notify the staff and the information will be brought home by the children.
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